





Cambodia Lisa & Joseph Ng Prayer Letter (61) August 2019

Dear Family, brothers and sisters in the Lord,

Time goes so fast; we have been in Calgary, Canada for two months already. We will go back to Cambodia on 14th September. God has been faithful and so good to us. For He is taking care of us in different areas. Spiritually we have more time to read His word and pray. On Sundays we go to our daughter's church where we are fed spiritually with powerful preaching of God's word. Then we go to a Chinese church where we have wonderful fellowship with brothers and sisters in Christ. Every Tuesday morning, we join a Spiritual Life Gathering where we worship and pray in the English church and we join the Wednesday evening prayer meeting at the Chinese church.

We are thankful for the medical benefits in Canada. Our medical needs have been taken care of. As we are aging, we have some minor physical problems. Liza has been going for physiotherapy for some muscles pain on her right pelvic area. After three weeks of exercise and stretching as instructed by the physiotherapist, Liza's pelvic pain has reduced.

Joseph received good report on his medical needs. Recently he has some pain in his lower left abdomen. The family doctor suspected that he has hernia. Joseph is going to see a specialist on August 26. We are told people has to wait for about a year to have it operated.

Praise items:

- The church and the school are doing well in Cambodia.
- Through WhatsApp and Messenger, we can encourage church members in the field through God's words and pray for their needs.
- Patrick, our son in law will start an engineering job in September.
- Simeon our eldest son's work contract was renewed for another year.

Prayer items:

- For Joseph's appointment with the specialist about his suspected hernia problem.
- There are two special meetings in Calgary on August 31. One is an outreach program in the afternoon. We have invited Mr. Lin, Liza's nephew, and his wife and a friend Mr. Wong to attend. Pray that God will move in their hearts.

- Another thanksgiving meeting is at a house of a retired couple in the evening. They asked us to share the needs of our church in Cambodia as well. They are expecting more than thirty people to attend.
- Preparation to go back to Cambodia on September 14 for six months this time.

Thank you for praying and your support in different ways!

In His name,

Joseph and Liza Ng